National Organization of Black Women

in Law Enforcement, Inc.
PO BOX 14 Sunderland, MD 20689

March 16, 2024

Re: Letter in Support of Mr. Adeel A. Mangi, Esq. to the United States Third Circuit Court of
Appeals

Dear Majority Leader Schumer, Minority Leader McConnell, Chairman Durbin, and Ranking
Member Graham, we, the members of the National Organization of Black Women in Law
Enforcement, Inc. write to support the nomination of Mr. Adeel Mangi to the United States Third
Circuit Court of Appeals.

The National Organization of Black Women in Law Enforcement is an organization committed
to protecting, serving, and leading the next generation of women in the law enforcement. We
pride ourselves in networking, dialoguing, and embracing others in the various law enforcement
agencies, to make a difference. We ensure that policies and procedures are free of all bias;
promote equitable hiring, retention, and promotion of women officers; and ensure their culture is
inclusive, respectful, and supportive of women in all ranks and roles of law enforcement.

Mr. Mangi’s illustrious career as a litigator with Patterson Belknap Webb & Tyler LLP, has
displayed all the qualities of an excellent judge: sterling credentials, extensive legal experience
before trial and appellate courts, leadership within the legal community, and a demonstrated
commitment to upholding the highest ethics and fair administration of the law. His record, both
in his personal and professional capacities, demonstrates his respect for the rule of law and the
role of law enforcement in promoting public safety. As law enforcement professionals, it is our
collective belief that Mr. Mangi will help ensure equity in the administration of justice in all
communities.

In closing, this correspondence acts as a formal endorsement of Mr. Mangi’s nomination to the
U.S. Court of Appeals for the Third Circuit.

Michelle D. Bracken

National President



